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 Halloween Dance  
The dance sponsored by the Beta Delta Sigma sorority went well. They 
cleared a profit of $435.00 which was more than last year’s results. That 
money all goes to the Bobcat Scholarship Fund and to the Senior Bash. 
 

 UIL Participation 

We have a total of 98 students (Elementary and Middle School combined) 
participating in UIL competition. The largest number of events will be held 
at Frank Phillips Campus in Borger on November 13th. Some writing events 
were held this week, such as Ready Writing and Creative Writing. Speaking 
events will be held in Gruver on the evening of Tuesday, November 10th.  Mrs. 
Haberthur, Mrs. Potts, Mrs. Ford, Ms. Jones, Mrs. Carney, Mr. Roberson, Ms. 
Crenshaw, Mrs. Pipkin, and Mr. Thompson are coaching students in 22 
different categories and events. Teachers have put in a lot of extra time 
helping the students get ready for their competitions. Several students are 
participating in multiple events. Several teachers are coaching multiple 
events. Gruver Middle School is the host school for this year, and Sunray 
Elementary and Middle School will be responsible for directing 10 of the 
events. Mrs. Pipkin is our chairman in charge, and she is instrumental in 
keeping us organized as well as “legal.” I’ll report the results in December. 

 Football Season ends 
Our JH Football season came to an end on Thursday, November 5, with a 
nice victory over Claude. The team had a tough season plagued with injuries 
but fought hard each game. We were proud of their efforts as well as those 
of our JH Cheerleaders. Our students have represented SISD wonderfully 
when we have traveled for games. Here’s to a successful basketball season! 


